STAFF CONGRESS_

Northern Kentucky University Highland Heights, Kentucky 41076-

NEWSLETTER AUGUST 1988 EDITOR: Rosanne Rawe 202 Steely Library

SYNOPSIS OF STAFF CONGRESS MEETING:

- --Dr. Scholes shared his views for the upcoming year with Staff Congress.
- -- Chair-persons were picked for each standing committee.
- -- Appointments were made to the ad hoc committees.
- -- The minutes will now be sent to each department on campus to be posted.

A little nonsense now and then is relished by the wisest men.

Steely Library's Emergency Evacuation Committee has just completed an Evacuation Policy and a thorough study of the library's exits and fire extinguishers. Floor plans, with emergency features noted, will be distributed to library staff, placed in policy manuals and displayed in public areas. Jack Simon, NKU Fire Safety Officer, was an invaluable resource in the entire process especially in providing guidance with the policy and providing the updated floor plans.

The Kentucky Educators Credit Union will be moving to a new location at House 421 on Johns Hill. The Florence location will be closing. This new location will have parking available and be more convenient for all credit union members.

Ninth Annual Staff Awards Day Luncheon, Thursday September 29, 1988, University Ballroom. Honoring five, ten, and fifteen year employees, retirees and hourly staff who have not used any sick leave for fiscal year 87-88. Mark your calendar! Employees who are honored guest, please call x5200 for reservations. Other employees who wish to attend, the cost of the luncheon will be \$5.00. Reservations will be made when payment is received; deadline is September 21 at 4:30. See Sally in Personnel to make your reservation. If you have any questions regarding the luncheon, please call Barbara Herald at x6387.

Remember, this is your opportunity to recognize and honor fellow employees. But first you have to nominate them... So don't delay any longer, you only have till September 14, 4:30 p.m. If you lost, misplaced or need another nomination form contact the Staff Congress Office, AC 105 or call x6400. Our distinguished committee members this year are past recipients: Chair Roberta Brinkley, Stephanie Baker, Shirley Gallicchio, James Hartig, Dr. W. Neal Simpson and Royleen Seibert.

Have you yourself taken advantage of this type of benefit as the family member? Yes No

It is not always easy to ...
apologize
begin over
take advice
be unselfish
keep on trying
be considerate
think and then act
profit by mistakes
forgive and forget
shoulder a blame
... but it usually pays.

BUNDLE OF JOY:

SHEILA NICHOLS - Physical Plant - daughter, Tonia Marie, born August 3, 1988. weighed 5 lbs. 15 oz.

FAREWELLS:

Sheila Forman - Institutional Development

Jean Hall - Talent Search

Mark Tumler - Physical Plant

Bill Dickens - Education

Sharon Hughson - Psychology

Herb Caldwell - Theatre

Wanda Ambrose - Physical Plant

Jean Rodgers - ReEmployment Center

Quintilla Caldwell - Accounting & Budgetary Control

Joan Thomas - Bursar

Rebecca Britton - Theatre

Stephen Krutka - Physical Plant

William Elliott - Physical Plant

RETIRED:

Carolyn Rudorf - Literature & Language

no vhoristation of the sollowing and a security of

the transfer of the second state of this type

George Buttafoco - Chase Law School

William Price - Theatre

TRANSFERS:

Judo Brueggen - Main Library

Jane Meier - Athletics

NEW HIRES:

Karen Pressgrove - Campus Recreation

Beth Russell - Physical Plant

Karen Ware - University Relations

Linda Fisher - Biology

Mary Rauen - Financial/Operations

Catherine Watkins - WNKU

Mitchell Collett - Public Safety

Donald Staudinger - Public Safety

Barbara Korpik - Allied Health

Rebecca Gilfillen - Biology

Aprile Conrad - Student Affairs

Caroline Broering - Biology

Mary Lou Sudkamp - Physical Plant

Ken Shields - Athletics

Jeffrey Trimble - Main Library

Stacy Owen - WNKU

Flora Fields - Athletics

Mildred Benson - Physical Plant

Sharon Hilmer - Registrar

Michael Limke - Physical Plant

Ken Slavey - Physical Plant

Kathy England - Vice President/Administration

Catherine Walker - Institutional Development

regarding the function, please call Barbara Herald at x6387.

Hartig, Dr. W. Neal Simpson and Royleen Seibert.

Deidra Logan - Law Library

Here's a chance to voice your opinion. Please respond to the following questions, then copy or detach and return it to Rosanne at 202 Steely Library. We'll let you know next month what others are thinking.

All permanent full-time staff receive a benefit of 6 undergraduate or 3 graduate credit hours per semester.

If the University could extend this to family members would you consider taking advantage of this? Yes_No_

Have you worked anywhere in the past where this was available? Yes_No_ members this year are past recipients: Chair Roberta Brinkley, Stephanie; Baker, Shirley Galliechio, Janusy wald

A 7-10-10-12 (BB 1987)

Have you yourself taken advantage of this type of benefit as the family member? Yes_No_

Comments.

take advice

Remember, this is your opportunity to recognize and honor fellow employees. But first you have to nominate

signed (optional but preferred)

Welcome back to the 1988/89 school year